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TERM 1 - WEEK 4 2024TERM 1 - WEEK 4 2024

FROM THE LEADERSHIP TEAM

Dear Parents/Caregivers,

MEET THE TEACHER

It was great to see so many parents come to our Meet the Teacher Evening. The evening

started with a BBQ followed by a parent information evening about Numeracy and what this

means for us at St Patrick’s School. I was then able to share our 2023 Annual Improvement

Plan and highlight our achievements.  Parents were then able to visit classrooms and talk to

their child’s teacher. Numeracy will be a Curriculum focus for 2024.

SCHOOL BOARD

St Patrick’s has a School Board consisting of the Parish Priest, School Staff and parents of the

school. The Board allows parents to have a voice in the strategic direction of the school. The

School Board meets twice each term. This year it will be in Week 3 and Week 8 of each term

from 7.00 - 9.00pm. Board members hold their position for 2 years. We have some vacancies

on the School Board. If you would like to join the School Board, please complete the

Nomination Form in this Newsletter and return the form as a matter of urgency.

CHILDREN'S UNIVERSITY

St Patrick's School
Mansfield Park
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Once again, we are offering our students the opportunity to be involved in Children’s

University. CUA aims to encourage high quality out of school hour’s activities for children

aged between 7 and 14 years of age, engaging with the wider community as learning

partners in this process. The most important principle of CUA is that participation is

voluntary, and activities must take place outside of the normal school day.  If your child

would like to become a member of CUA for 2024, please collect a form from the Front Office,

complete the details and return it to school by 25th March along with payment.

MID YEAR RECEPTION ENROLMENTS

We still have vacancies for our Mid-Year Reception class. If you have a child or know of any

family who has a child born between 1st May and 31st October, they are eligible to start

Reception in July. Enrolment forms must be completed and handed into the Front Office. An

interview time will be offered.

PUPIL FREE DAY - TERM 1

Our Term 1 Pupil Free Day is booked for Friday 8th March. Please put this date in your diary.

We ask that you make childcare arrangements for this day. There are NO STUDENTS at the

school on this day.  Our OSHC service will be available.

NAPLAN

The National Assessment Program - Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) will once again take

place in Term 1. All students in Years 3 and 5 will be sitting the assessments between 13

March to 25 March. A practice test will take place on 27 February.  NAPLAN provides

additional professional judgements about a student’s attainment of literacy and numeracy

and do not replace the extensive, ongoing assessments made by the school staff.

STUDENT WELLBEING 

Student Wellbeing is always a focus at St Patrick’s School. Each year, we build on our

previous Professional Learning to make our school a safe place for students. This year, we

are involved in a Catholic Education system approach and will be part of PBIS Professional

learning. PBIS stands for Positive Behavioral Interventions and Supports. It's a set of

practices for improving student behavior and school culture by setting clear behavioral

expectations, teaching students how to meet those expectations, and supporting them in

this process based on their needs. Alongside this, teachers continue to embed Zones of

Regulation into their classroom practice. Zones of Regulation allow students to understand

where their emotions are and use strategies taught to reach the optimal zone for learning.

This year, teachers are also introducing weekly lessons of Friendology 101 from the UR

Strong Program. Research shows that relationships are the heart of wellbeing & learning.

When we get friendships right in schools, children flourish! Parents are able to access the
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NAPLAN

What a busy start we have had to the 2024 year!

Just a quick reminder to the parents of Years 3 and 5

students that the National NAPLAN practice test will be

held for ALL schools and only on Tuesday 27th of

February.

The practice test is a mixture of Mathematics and English

and is an excellent opportunity for students to become

familiar with the NAPLAN online format and ask

questions about the routine of the test.

Further information for parents and carers can be found

here: NAP - For parents and carers

If you would like to access any past practice test

questions at home to support your child, please visit

here: NAP - Public demonstration site

And here:

NAPLAN (acara.edu.au)

Please note, the NAPLAN testing window will be held

from the 13-25th March 2024. A parent information pack

went home with your child last week – if you DID NOT

receive this information, please visit the office or let your

child’s teacher know.

Thank you!

Linda Bain 

parent portal of UR Strong for free. This portal has many useful ideas that can support your

children. Students who require more individualised support can access the services of our

School Chaplain (Monday) or Counsellor (Thursday).

 In all things love,

 Barbara Ahern & Gennaro Manella

The Leadership Team

https://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/for-parents-carers
https://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/public-demonstration-site
https://www.acara.edu.au/assessment/naplan
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COMMUNITY CORNER

PROGRAM ACTIVITIES AT ST PATRICK’S 2024

Wednesday

Playgroup, family fun for families with children under 5 years from 9.30 – 11.30 am

throughout the terms.

Thursday

 Parent, Conversion, Craft and Support School Group will be held at school each Thursday

from 9am to 11am.

These programs are free, lots of fun, friendly and open to all.  Come and meet new people

and get involved in the school community.

Friday

This program is for children aged 3-5 years old from 9.30 – 11.30 (including Library visit) and

their parents, to support transitions from Kindy to School.

 

Note: Playgroup SA has partnered with the Office for the Early Years (Department of

Education) to provide free development checks for children aged 12 months to 4 years. The

checks provide an opportunity to monitor your child’s development, identify any concerns

and celebrate milestones. A development check helps to monitor whether a child is meeting

the milestones for their age (such as dressing or talking). Please note this is not a health

check.

Please contact Chau Tran 8303 4500 if you would like further information or would like to

book in child development check.
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CAMP AUSTRALIA
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NETBALL WINTER TRIALS
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FROM THE FINANCE OFFICER

Hello and welcome to all our new families and a welcome back to our existing families.

I am currently in the process of issuing a school fee statement to all families and this will take

place in the next couple of weeks. I will place a statement in the eldest child’s school bag so

please watch for this.   

We offer direct debit, BPay, EFTPOS and also direct deductions from Centrelink payments to

cater to the changing financial needs of our families at St Patrick’s School. When the direct

debit payment option is selected your school fee payment is calculated over the full school

year right up until the 31st of December 2023. This means smaller payments are required,

making this method the most affordable way to budget for your commitment. Please come

into the office or ring me on 83034500 if one of these options would better suit your

financial requirements.  

School Card 2024 is applied for online. Instructions on how to do this are available at the

front office. Please be aware School Card must be applied for each year.

If at any time you are having trouble meeting your school fee commitment, or have any

queries, please contact me on 83034500 to discuss this matter.

 Christine Lavender

Finance Officer

https://enewsletter.audiri.com.au/storage/images/enewsletter/43/35491/H4zaRKeean3X7z4qrB3CKwIdtlfrRss9wYkqpaM9.jpg
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 St Patrick's School

 33A Dudley Street,

Mansfield Park SA, Australia

 
 +61 08 8303 4500



info@stpatsmp.catholic.edu.

au

 


www.stpatsmp.catholic.edu.

au
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